Newsletter
Welcome to the Spring edition of our practice newsletter which as always we hope you will enjoy reading and find its contents of interest.

IMPORTANT!!

Missed Appointments
During February we had 186 missed appointments equaling 2860 minutes of wasted clinic time!!   If you are unable to attend your appointment please contact the surgery as soon as possible so that it may be allocated to another patient.

Text messaging

The practice has recently introduced a new system which reminds patients by text message of their appointment the day before they are due to attend. If you are interested in this service and have not yet consented to be contacted by text,  please speak to a member of staff who will arrange this for you.
ORDERING PRESCRIPTIONS

We now have a new method of ordering prescriptions on-line.   This is a very efficient and safe method of ordering.  If you wish to use this system, please ask at the upstairs reception for your USERNAME AND PASSWORD. 
The log on to the following web address: https://systmonline.tpp-uk.com
Enter your username and password and follow the link to repeat prescriptions then tick the items you require. Your prescription will then be ready to collect after 2 working days.
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETINGS
The programme of meetings for this forthcoming year are as follows:
22 March – Healthy Weight Solutions – just as it says!

3 May – Complimentary Therapies – potions and lotions!

21 June – PALS (Patient Advisory Liaison Service)

2 August – Wound Care – meet the nurses

13 September – Our annual report t you – what we have done

1 November CVS  (voluntary Services) – services available to patients
13 December – Planning next year’s programme – with a mince pie!

The meetings are held on a Thursday afternoon 1.30 – 3.00 here at The Medical Centre.   All DonCare patients are welcome to come along.
Our existing Patient  Participation Group meet regularly every 6 – 8 weeks and are always open to new people joining.   However, we feel some patients are put off attending as they are not sure what is expected of them if they attend.   The sessions are informal, usually with a speaker delivering a specific topic to the group which they have chosen and the Practice Manager, Lorayne, informing the patient group of things which are happening in the surgery and proposed changes to services etc.

Whilst our current patient group is invaluable we are aware it is not as representative of our patient population as we would like.   With this in mind and keeping our existing group, the practice as reported in the  previous newsletter,  is in the process of setting  up a ‘virtual’ group who we could contact by email,   but who do not attend face-to- face meetings. This ‘virtual’ group  would be contacted to get their individual views regarding the practice.  

We have had  a good response to the ‘virtual patient’ group but would like to see more of our registered patients join.  

If you are interested in either of the patient groups please speak to a member of staff.

SURGERY CLOSING
Easter Closing

The surgery will be closed on: Friday 6 and Monday 9 April.   We will be open as usual on Tuesday 10 April.

Spring Bank

The surgery will be closed on Monday 4 and Tuesday 5 June.   We will open and usual on Wednesday 6 June.

TRAVEL HEALTH

If you are planning to travel abroad for your holiday this year, you may need some vaccinations and travel health advice.    If you need any information, please contact the surgery at least 6 weeks before you plan to travel  and our Treatment Room Nurses will be able to help.
PATIENT CONTACT
It is important for the surgery that your contact details are up to date so that we are able to get in touch with you if needed.   If your address or telephone details change please let us know.  
